STATE CAPITOL P.O. Box 110001 Juneau, AK 99811-0001 907-465-3500



550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1700 Anchorage, AK 99501 907-269-7450

## Governor Mike Dunleavy STATE OF ALASKA

November 15, 2024

President Donald J. Trump Transition Headquarters

Dear Mr. President.

Congratulations on your historic victory!

In your first term, you led in realizing Alaska's potential like no other President in history. Alaska's untapped energy and mineral resources stand ready to contribute to America's economic revival and national security.

Over the last four years, under the Biden Administration, Alaska has been targeted by no less than 60 White House executive orders and agency actions, undermining the State's authority over its land and people, cutting off access to public lands, foreclosing future energy and mineral development for our Nation, and destroying economic opportunity.

Your election will hail in a new era of optimism and opportunity, and Alaska stands ready and is eager to work with you to repair this damage wrought by the previous administration, and to set both Alaska and America on a course to prosperity.

In order to move quickly, I ask that you issue an Alaska-specific Executive Order on your first day in office, setting in motion critical agency actions that would restore opportunity to Alaska that your Administration set forth. Starting with:

- Reversing Biden's resource lockdown on Alaska and reinstating your Administration's actions, opening ANWR and the Ambler Mining District.
- Ending the Biden "Deep State" overreach by reversing agency actions that lock up Alaska lands and resources.
- Restoring Alaska's authority over wildlife, lands, and waters, and completing the transfer of statehood lands promised in 1959 for the benefit of the people of our State and the Nation.

In addition to the reversal of these actions listed above, we anticipate the Biden Administration in the closing days of their tenure, between now and January 20, 2025, will make additional

President Donald J. Trump November 15, 2024 Page 2 of 2

moves to destroy opportunity in this Country and specifically Alaska. When these actions take place, we would also like to add them to your consideration to reverse them as well. In 1980, in the waning days of the Carter Administration, through multiple actions, they severely hampered Alaska's ability to create jobs and opportunities for our people.

As Governor of the Great State of Alaska I look forward to working with you, Mr. President, on all of your initiatives to make both Alaska and America great again. By doing so, we can all benefit from Alaska's abundant opportunities, which your grandfather recognized when he headed north. We Alaskans support your work to get this country back on the right track.

I am ready to meet with you at your convenience to begin this process.

Sincerely,

Mike Dunleavy

Governor